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30 September 2021 
 
The Hon Mark Speakman MP 
Attorney General 
GPO Box 5341 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Dear Attorney, 
 
Provision of court transcripts in criminal matters 
 
I write to you in relation to access to transcripts of criminal hearings and trials before the New South 
Wales court system. The Law Society has raised this issue with you previously, and remains 
concerned about the significant fees privately funded clients must pay for transcripts.  
 
As outlined in our previous correspondence (attached), the cost for a transcript for a multi-day 
hearing can very quickly become prohibitive. Given that it is quite difficult to qualify for Legal Aid 
under their means test, there are many privately funded clients that have limited financial means. 
 
We remain of the view that when a transcript is already being prepared to assist the Magistrate, 
Judge, or jury, and is provided to the prosecution, it would increase the efficiency of the court 
system if all parties had free access to the transcript. 
 
We accept that it would be reasonable for there to be a nominal application fee to cover the process 
of receiving the request and emailing the transcript, and potentially a contribution to the costs of 
generating the transcript. However, in circumstances where transcripts are prepared as a matter 
of course, we query how the current fees can be justified.  
 
We acknowledge the view you expressed in your response to my predecessor that the fee may be 
waived by the court, or that an audio recording can be purchased. As we previously stated, we 
understand that fees are rarely waived. Purchasing the audio recording will still result in the party 
needing to pay for their own transcription to be prepared at considerable expense. As you would 
be very aware, inspecting transcripts at the Registry is not currently feasible. 
 
The Law Society therefore restates its request that amendments be made to relevant policies in 
relation to criminal proceedings, so that in circumstances where a transcript of proceedings is 
already going to be prepared, that transcript should be released with limited charge upon 
application, to the parties or their legal representatives. 
 
Thank you for considering this important issue. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Juliana Warner 
President 
 

cc Ms Catherine D’Elia 
Deputy Secretary, Courts and Tribunal Services 






